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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

John Crescimbeni, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION
Wednesday, December 15, 2010
City Council Chamber
9:00 a.m.

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order on Wednesday, December 15, 2010 at 9:03 a.m., in the City Council Chamber, by the Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni.
In Attendance: Council Members John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Bill Bishop, Don Redman; Commissioners Gary Anderson, Caryn Carreiro, Richard Hartley, Scott Shine, Stephen Swann and Penny Thompson; Assistant General Counsel Kristina Nelson, Dr. Quinton White and Dr. Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University; Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator; Sharonda Davis,  Jessica Stephens, Legislative Services, John J. Jackson, Council Research Division; Ralph Hodges, Sierra Club; Ken Craig, Taylor Engineering; George Myers, Beth Connor,  Florida DEP; David Kaufman, JaxPort; Geoffrey Sample, St. Johns River Water Management District; David Chapman, Financial News & Daily Record; Mr. John Nooney.
The minutes for the November 10, 2010 meeting of the Commission were approved.

At the previous Commission meeting, the Commission heard a background briefing on the issue of shellfish harvesting, why it had been suspended in the area and the prospects for re-opening the industry locally.  The Chair designated Commissioner Scott Shine to explore the issues and concerns related to the prospects of re-opening shellfish harvesting.  Subsequently, Commissioner Shine met on December 9, 2010 with Dana Morton, a biologist with the Environmental & Compliance Department and representatives from the State of Florida Division of Aquaculture, Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services (DACS) (via teleconference), the Florida Department of Environmental Protection, the Mayor’s Office and Florida Open Beaches Association.  Commissioner Lane Burnett was in attendance, as well.
Commissioner Shine reported on the meeting’s findings.  Water quality was a key component of the equation, particularly fecal coliform levels, which is a microorganism in the water that causes disease.   He outlined the areas of previous shellfish harvesting that included portions of Ft. George River, the ICWW north of the Ft. George River, Nassau Sound, Simpson and Myrtle Creeks.  Commissioner Shine noted that Nassau County has expressed an interest in re-opening shellfish harvesting.  In the past twenty-five years, the introduction of septic tanks in local water has reduced coli form.  There are new studies underway analyzing water quality.  A meeting is planned for February to review the data emanating from the new water quality studies.
Commissioner Shine noted that State officials indicated that it would take 18 to 24 months of study to determine whether we can re-open the shellfish harvest.  Since we can do the coliform analysis locally, we will have to engage the administration, relying on Dana Morton’s expertise and the Environmental & Compliance Department’s Water Quality Division.  The cost issue was raised and discussed.  
Commissioner Shine indicated that at the end of the meeting, someone made the observation that Duval County was the only county in the State of Florida that does not allow alligator harvesting.  People are interested in re-opening alligator harvesting.  The Chair asked Commissioner Shine to explore the matter and report back to the Commission.

By a vote of 9-0, the Commission voted to recommend that the City Council approve the annual update of the County’s Manatee Protection Plan.  Dr. White reiterated that this was an update in data and information; there was no change in policy.  After the approval motion by Commissioner Anderson and the unanimous affirmative vote, Assistant General Counsel Kristina Nelson indicated that she would proceed to draft the legislation for Council action.

In Public Comments, Mr. John Nooney offered observations that advocated a number of measures that the Commission should support that would enhance public access to the County’s waterways.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:30 a.m.
The next scheduled meeting of the Commission is Wednesday, January 12, 2011.
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